
Spring News from John and Cheri

 

Spring has finally come to Vancouver, and 40 thousand Cherry trees
have covered the city with their soft pink.  Its amazing that even with
such a display of God’s glory, only 3 percent of the population
regularly attend a Christian Church.  Please pray for Vancouver’s
churches.
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The Lord blessed us this semester, two East Asian students joined
us at English Corner then took the Alpha course and are now
studying Chronological Bible stories.  They have such a limited time
in Vancouver. As visiting scholars Lee and Zhen will soon return to
East Asia.   We are delighted to help them explore faith in Jesus
Christ.   We were overjoyed when Zhen said, I have decided to follow
Jesus.  Please pray for Zhen to be deeply rooted in Jesus before he
returns home this fall.  Lee continues to ask deep questions about
the stories, pray the Lord will open Lee’s brilliant mind to say yes to
Jesus. 
 



Easter was a lot of fun with the children from Vancouver Gospel
Baptist Church. We shared the Easter story then went to a nearby
school yard to find plastic Easter eggs. 

We also enjoyed an Easter dinner with a family from Ukraine,
who Cheri helped with English classes at the Immigration Services
Society.   The husband was previously a project manager in a high-
tech industry, but now he is a plumber’s helper. It’s the typical
immigrant story. Please pray for the many refugees and immigrants
that they can quickly master English and re-establish professional



status.   It’s humbling to cross cultures and start a new life as an
English student and day laborer.    Pray we can continue to be
helpful new friends, who let them explore a new life with the Lord
Jesus.

We plan to keep working in Vancouver for the next few years and
occasionally visit Ohio to promote missions and visit family. 
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